YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a Meeting of the Committee

held on

Sunday 18th April, 2010

at the home of John and Phil Lokier

_______________________________________________________________________________________

PRESENT:



Iain Macpherson       

Hon. Chairman


Cass Macpherson

Hon. Secretary

John Yonwin


Hon. Treasurer

David Cake

Sue Clayton

Bob Davis

Kath Davis

Sally Hewitt

Peter Hewitt

John Lokier

Phil Lokier

Tim Parkinson



1.
Apologies for absence:   Geoff Honey, Deb Struthers.

2.
Minutes of the last meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on Saturday, 23rd January, 2010 which had been circulated prior to the meeting, were approved.

3.
Matters Arising


The moulds are now with Chris Somner at his new premises and a letter of thanks is going to the people who kindly housed the moulds i.e. Wendy Davies’s sister.

4.
Treasurer’s Report

John Yonwin  thanked our auditor, John Lokier, for auditing the end of year accounts. General concern that subscriptions are not being renewed, possibly because of the price increase.  A cheque has been paid to Chris Somner in payment for the new deck mould. A mistake in the calculations had led to an overpayment to him of £500, which he is due to return to us.

5.
Resignation of Treasurer


John Yonwin formally told the Committee that, because of his increasing commitments, he would regretfully have to resign as Treasurer.  The Committee expressed its great appreciation of everything John had done over the years and agreed that he would be greatly missed. It was hoped that he would be able to stay on as a Committee member, but John thought that might be difficult for him.

6.
Alexander Palace Dinghy Show Report

Feedback on the show was all very positive and generally felt it was a good P.R. exercise and we would probably do it again next year. That decision would be made at a future committee meeting.

7.
Future Venues for Dayboat Week

Dayboat week for 2011: 20th August -26th August is most probably to be Castle Cove at Weymouth. The Macphersons and Hewitts are to visit the sailing club in the middle of May and will report back to the  


committee by email on the result of what they found. A decision should be made before the AGM at 


Salcombe.


The Royal Torbay Yacht Club is a possibility for 2012. Sue Clayton had had a very successful meeting with Sue Penfold, their Sailing Secretary.


Their charges would be £l2 per boat per day for racing, £8-9 per person for 2 course meals, £l5 for 3 course meals. Moorings by negotiation with the harbour office. This looked as though it could be affordable and Sue would to get back to RTYC to say we are very interested.


Rock for 2013? This is a good possibility. Would this be May Bank Holiday again?

8.
Dayboat Week 2010 at Salcombe


Sally and Peter Hewitt  reported that there would be about 20 boats taking part.

Moorings have been allocated to the few people who had applied for them. 

Storage of trailers had still to be finalised.

Catering is under control. 


Nominee forms for Committee membership and office holders would be posted on the SYC Notice Board. Cheques for entry fees would be banked on 6th May.

It was decided that the gift to John Murrell would be a bottle of good whisky and a nice glass.

9. Boat Records

(i) The procedure for the systematic allocation of sail numbers, registration of new boats and first issue of Racing Certificates was discussed in detail.  It was agreed that Tim’s database was likely to be the best basis for building the system and that it should be one of the Secretary’s tasks to administer it. It would continue to be important to stay in contact with Chris Somner to keep a clear record of sail numbers issued and mould fees collected.

(ii) Tim agreed to design a pack to be issued to new owners.  He would circulate it to the Committee for comment.

(iii) Simon Philbrick had volunteered to be a Measurer (but wants to be paid).  While it was generally accepted that no one should be out of pocket, it was agreed that this would be considered further before deciding.

(iv) It had been the practice in the past to measure every 5th new hull from the Association’s moulds.  This would continue.

.

(v) John Yonwin would write to Bob Clewer agreeing the number of his new boat (670) this would mean that 667, which had been provisionally allotted would now not be issued

10.
Mailshot 


AGM papers and 2009 Accounts are to go out to members of the Association straight after this meeting. The mailshot would also include a letter from John Yonwin informing everyone of his resignation as


Treasurer and asking for a volunteer to replace him.

11.
AOB  


A list of the owners/prospective owners of the 9 new boats produced by Chris Somner (or in progress) was tabled.

11
Date of next meeting


To be decided.


……………………………………………………



…………………….





        

Chairman





Date

